
 
 

 
TMS-NTC-11051 
March 29, 2011 

Toyota Motor Sales, U.S.A., Inc. 
19001 South Western Avenue, S207 
Torrance, CA  90509-2991 

 
Delia Lopez  
Recall Management Division 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Ms. Lopez: 
 
Please find attached DRAFT Owner Notification Letters (remedy) for Safety Recall 11V-148 on the 
following models for your review:  
 
 Certain 2008 – 2011 FJ Cruiser vehicles* 

*For the Land Cruiser, Sequoia, Tacoma and Tundra vehicles, a different DRAFT Owner 
Notification Letter(s) were previously submitted for your review. 

 
The first version, marked “PIO”, will be sent to owners where Toyota’s records indicate the accessory 
was installed.   
 
The second version, marked “DIO” will be sent to the remaining owners of the affected vehicles on 
which the accessory wheels and TMS-recommended LT tires may have been installed.  A return reply 
postcard will also be included in the DIO version.  This will allow owners to indicate their inspection 
results to us if they wish.   
 
A similar return reply postcard and corresponding language change has also been made to the Land 
Cruiser, Sequoia, Tacoma and Tundra DIO verison of the owner letter.  Although we do not believe this 
minor change modifies any regulated sections of the owner letter, we are providing both the modified 
owner letter and postcard for your review. 
 
A dealer and owner notification mailing schedule has also been attached. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (310) 468-3392.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
George Morino 
National Manager, Quality Compliance  
 
Attachments: 

 Toyota Draft Owner Letter (PIO) for 11V-148 (FJ Cruiser) 
 Toyota Draft Owner Letter (DIO) for 11V-148 (FJ Cruiser) 
 Postcard Insert for DIO version 11V-148 (FJ Cruiser) 
 Toyota Draft Owner Letter (DIO) for 11V-148 (multiple models) 
 Postcard Insert for DIO version 11V-148 (multiple models) 
 Dealer and Owner Notification Mailing Schedule 


